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LA BANDERA 

The Chair’s Column                   Flora M. Sánchez  

As we emerge from the tunnel of 2020, the Gutiérrez-
Hubbell House has big plans as you’ll see in this issue. The 
Hubbell House Alliance is poised to assist for a great post-
pandemic comeback. But first we have a few announce-
ments: 
 

To avoid continued confusion and to align better with our 
changed relationship with Bernalillo County, HHA has offi-
cially changed its name: we’re now GHHA, the Gutiérrez-
Hubbell House Alliance.   
 

As most know, we had partnered with BC Open Space since 
2017 without a formal agreement but we can now celebrate 
the signing of a Memorandum of Agreement with the Coun-
ty. This major change required changes to our logo, our by-
laws, and even a slight change to our mission statement.   
 

Following a very successful Zoom Annual Membership 
Meeting on November 21st, the board held elections for new 
officers.  Elected were:  Flora Sánchez, Chair: Danielle 
Griego, Vice Chair: and Cathy Moya, who continues as Sec-
retary.  Steve Becerra, our Treasurer, has resigned due to 
heavy business demands. We’re actively recruiting board 
members, especially one with an accounting background. 
This is a great time to contribute to this special place and to 
your community.  
 
Please email me at gutierrezhubbellhouse@gmail.com. I’ll 
be happy to forward more information about the board.   
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View from the Inside                Elisabeth “Beth” Stone  
 

Happy New Year to all of you in the GHH community!  
 
As we start the new year and look forward to the days when 
we can reopen our doors, we’re hard at work behind the 
scenes. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our outdoor exhibits continue with Enduring Querencias: 
Lost and reclaimed expressions of home. Look for more de-
tails on this exciting exhibit on page 4. We are also getting 
ready to send out a call for community-curated exhibits, so 
stay tuned for this exciting announcement. 
 
Virtual programming in support of Enduring Querencias will 
continue in the spring and we are working on new Backyard 
Farming classes to launch outdoors over the summer. We also 
look forward to bringing back our History & Culture lecture 
series, new arts-based workshops, and even a sewing series! 
 
While we are closed, we are also working on important up-
grades to our exhibits, some needed maintenance and some 
support new ways to connect visitors with our outdoor spaces. 
We can’t wait to see you all in the galleries again. 
 
In the meantime, please remember that the Open Space trails 
at GHH and other Bernalillo County Open Spaces remain 
open.  Allowing for better access to outdoor exhibits and 
trails, our parking lot has returned to opening dawn-to-dusk 
every day. We look forward to seeing you on the grounds and 
in the virtual world! 
                                      

BernCo NEWS 
 

Bernalillo County has launched a new newsletter system 
called GovDelivery. You can sign up to receive updates 
about GHH as well as many other County services, facili-
ties, and programs with the simple opt-in system. This is 
also a great way to ensure that you get weather updates, 
last-minute cancellations, and other timely information.  
 
Sign up at: https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/
NMBERNCO/subscriber/new.   
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Historically Speaking… 
 
Did you know that on June 4, 1874, the oldest son of James L. Hubbell and Juliana Gutiérrez graduat-
ed from the Law School of Georgetown University? His name was Santiago Francisco Hubbell, born 
October 10, 1850.  Santiago had been nominated to West Point by his mother’s cousin, J. Francisco 
Chaves, but after getting into a spot of trouble, he went on to Georgetown. After graduating, Santiago 
set up his law practice in Old Town, Albuquerque where he briefly practiced before succumbing to 
pneumonia and then dying on October 13, 1876.  
 
Another interesting fact, according to the book Old Town, Albuquerque, New Mexico: A guide to its 
history and architecture, the author, Byron A. Johnson, writes that oral tradition suggests that James 
L. Hubbell and Juliana Gutiérrez built a house at the present address of 201 Romero. In 1880 it was 
the corner of James and Santiago.   

 
Celebrating Grant Awards 

 
 

In partnership with Ciudad Soil and Water Conservation District, Bernalillo County Natural Resources Services and 
Parks, Recreation, and Open Space have received two grants to support education around green stormwater infrastructure 
(GSI) from the Alliance for Water Efficiency and the New Mexico Soil and Water Conservation Commission. GHH will 
host the first of a series of GSI installations and workshops. While workshops have been delayed due to Covid-19 re-
strictions, we will have dates for a rainwater retention pond and landscaping installation as well as workshops to help you 
learn how to create a home rain garden soon. The GSI garden will be east of the building, along Isleta Blvd. The grant 
also includes middle school curriculum that we are excited to introduce to our volunteers and schools. We look forward  
to the installation which will beautify a sometimes-overlooked area of the site and provide a new arm to our public and 
middle school educational offerings. 

Agri-Notes                                                                                                Lisa Lucero-Anglada 
 
 
Water shortages and climate affects agriculture in New Mexico 
 
New Mexico resides in a high desert plateau and, receiving less than 10 inches of rain each year, often struggles with water 
shortages that accompany such arid climates. Both the water table and above ground water resources are dissipating faster 
than natural renewal processes that occur. Considering these water shortages, local farmers often struggle with questions that 
concern what crops are best to grow here. Water shortage and climate issues are so prevalent that the annual farmer’s confer-
ence of 2020 hosted topics dedicated to mitigating water shortage and the effects of climate change. Farmers had many ques-
tions about the variables for growing crops here. These variables include climate and elevation regional divisions, soil quality, 
temperature, and how water evaporation and wind affect the propagation and success of crops. For more information about 
this topic, please contact the New Mexico Climate Center at New Mexico State University at http://weather.nmsu.edu/ or 
phone 575-646-2974. 
 
References:  
 
https://weather.nmsu.edu/climate/about/#:~:text=New%20Mexico%20has%20a%20mild,common%20to%20the%20Rocky%
20Mountains.  
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Bright Spots 

A column dedicated to highlighting good stuff! 
 
 

Over many years GHH has greatly benefitted from many partnerships with community groups 
and organizations. Today we’ll highlight two such groups which help make GHH the special 
place that it is and for which we are infinitely grateful. 
 

The South Valley Bloomers garden club is led by long-time member and former GHHA board 
member, Irene Chavez. The dedicated group has made beautifying the portals and plaza of GHH an annual project.  Irene 
and her husband Albert donated the six large, beautiful vases that line the portal and every spring the Bloomers purchase, 
plant and care for the flowers that add an abundance of color and catch the eye of all visitors.  
 

Pajarito Elementary School. Our neighboring school has brought students on field trips for many years. They have par-
ticipated in annual Earth Day projects, and in November 2019 mounted an exhibit, Pajarito School: our families, our his-
tories, our community, including families creating a community ofrenda, home altar, as part of Day of the Dead celebra-
tions at GHH. In addition, Pajarito staff regularly participate in various projects and, in return, GHH has contributed to the 
school’s garden project. 

GHHA Memberships                                     Stephanie Sánchez 

 
 

The Gutiérrez-Hubbell House Alliance has had an exciting year.  Our mailing list, which is relied on to email monthly 
announcements on GHH exhibits and events, reached more people than ever before. Also, we capped off the year with a 
successful membership drive. Within our two-month drive (September-October), we recruited 28 new members! Mem-
bers joined at the student ($10/year) and general ($25/year) levels, and we also received numerous large donations to 
help continue the important work of the GHHA. Thank you all for your support! 
 

GHHA members enjoy various benefits, including voting privileges at our annual meeting, a subscription to the quarter-
ly La Bandera newsletter, exclusive members-only tours and sneak-peaks for exhibit openings (currently paused due to 
COVID-19 public health measures), as well as to discounts from local community partners (an on-going project) and 
opportunities to volunteer with GHHA committees and events.  
 

We look forward to more opportunities in 2021 for our members to get involved and enjoy the beauty and programming 
of the Gutiérrez-Hubbell House. See you there! 
 

For membership inquiries, please contact Stephanie Sánchez, Membership Committee Chair,  
at gutierrezhubbellhouse@gmail.com.  

The Virtual Gutiérrez-Hubbell House                                   Demetria Gutiérrez 
 
The Website 
The Communications Committee has been working diligently to create a more user-friendly online experience for our web-
site, gutierrezhubbellhouse.org. For starters, we have switched around our menu to help you more easily navigate the differ-
ent facets of Gutiérrez-Hubbell House. Thankfully, as we continue to make changes, we don’t anticipate any website down-
time so you can continue to find information on the latest events. 
 

If you have any suggested changes, you can find the link to our Google Form (a comment box, of sorts) at gutierrezhubbell-
house.org and let us know what type of changes you would like to see.  
 
Social Media 
If you are looking for the quickest up-to-date information, follow us on social media! We are now on Instagram as 
@gutierrezhubbellhousealliance and on Facebook at facebook.com/GutierrezHubbellHouseAlliance. 
 
Call for volunteers 
If you have some experience working with social media or websites and you would like to volunteer to help GHHA stay cur-
rent, contact us at gutierrezhubbellhouse@gmail.com and let us know how you would like to help. 
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